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COMMONWEALTH PARLIAMENTARY ASSOCIATION

BRANCH EXECUTIVE MEETING

Meeting Date: 
Wednesday 24 October 2012
MINUTES
Present:
Joyce Watson AM, Chair
Simon Thomas AM

Mohammad Asghar AM
William Powell AM
Rebecca Evans AM

Al Davies, Acting Branch Secretary
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.
None Received
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  – Paper CPA 03-12M 

Attendees present concurred with the minutes of the previous meeting
3. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES
All Action Points had been completed and there were no matters arising.

4. REVIEW OF RECENT ACTIVITIES

Feedback and follow-up of recent Meetings, Events and Conferences

· BIMR Conference, Edinburgh -  10-14 June 2012

The Chair noted the BIMR conference in June to which she, Simon Thomas AM and Byron Davies AM had attended. Al would be forwarding a draft Branch report the following week for Members’ approval. 
· 58th Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference
 Colombo, Sri Lanka – 10-15 September 2012

Rebecca Evans AM gave a short verbal account to supplement the formal written report of her attendance at the recent CPC in Colombo, Sri Lanka. Rebecca discussed her experience at the conference and of how she was able to contribute and represent the CPA Wales Branch. She wished to put on record her gratitude to the Branch for the opportunity to attend the conference which she had found very worthwhile.
Rebecca’s written report was approved by the BEC Members and would be posted on the Branch webpages of the Assembly’s website.
5.
FORWARD PLANNING
 Forthcoming Meetings, Events and Conferences
· CPA UK and BG IPU joint International Parliamentary Conference on Gender, Westminster - 5-9 November 2012 
The Chair noted that the Branch would unfortunately not be represented at this forthcoming conference, due to Assembly Business. This was disappointing given the interest from several Members in attending. 

· 5th CPA Youth Parliament, London 4-8 December 2012
The Branch would be represented at the Youth Parliament conference in Westminster by Amy Fox and William Edwards – two A level politics students from Coleg Gwent with whom the Assembly’s Education Team had been working.

Amy and Williams would be asked to draft a post conference report for the Branch’s approval.

· 43rd BIMR Conference, Falkland Islands, 11-15 February 2013 
The Chair and Simon Thomas AM discussed the merits of the four business cases to attend the conference received; with consideration taken of additional comments provided by the Branch Presidents.

Williams Powell AM was selected as the Branch’s additional delegate to accompany the Chair and Al Davies, as Acting Branch Secretary, would also attend to support the delegation. 

· Commonwealth Day 2013 Event
The Branch agreed that a Senedd event should be held to mark Commonwealth Day and 12 March considered as a potential date. This would be discussed further at the next Branch meeting.
Forthcoming Visits – Scheduled and Proposed 

There were no forthcoming visits to report

6. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 

The next Branch Executive meeting date was proposed for 

22 January 2013

7. 
NEW ITEMS / ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Correspondence received from the Rugby League European Federation.

Branch Members discussed recent correspondence received from the Rugby League European Federation regarding the possibility of the Branch participating in links with Sierra Leone, as part of proposed community project centres. The Branch decided that further details would be sought about the project centres to see whether its involvement would be appropriate. 
Acting Branch Secretary
November 2012
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